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BELLBROOK – SUGARCREEK SCHOOLS 

BOARD  BITS 
 

A Review of the Regular Board Meeting 

December 9, 2021 

7:00 p.m. 

Bell Creek Intermediate 
 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President David Carpenter. 

 

Roll Call was taken with board members David Carpenter, Audra Dorn, Mike Kinsey, Kevin Price 

and Virginia Slouffman present. 

 

 

The Board heard a report or acted upon the following: 

● Approved the minutes from the meetings of November 6 and November 11, 2021. 

● Approved the Treasurer’s Report for the month of November 2021. 

● Approved tax rates set by the Greene County Budget Commission for bond and emergency levy. 

● Approved “Then and Now” Certificates to Securly, Inc and Scholastic Inc. 

● President David Carpenter presented Good News Certificates to the Boys Soccer team as 

District Runner-up; Varsity Football as SWBL Champions & Regional runner-up; Virginia 

Slouffman in recognition of her four years as board of education member; a plaque was 

presented to retiring Central Office secretary Debra Tomlin. 

● Principal Donnie Phelps and the building leadership team presented information on whole-child 

learning and the BCI staff approach to educating students academically, socially, emotionally 

and behaviorally.  

● Accepted supplemental duty resignations from Noah Irons and Zackary Martin. 

● Accepted resignations from BCI teacher Elaine Rhodes and Coordinator of Technology Joshua 

Boles. 

● Accepted a resignation from Jeanne Johnson for the purpose of full STRS retirement at the end 

of the current school year. 

● Approved supplemental duty coaches/pupil activity advisors for the 2021-2022 school year. 

● Approved substitute teachers and support staff for the remainder of the first semester and second 

semester of the current school year. 

● Approved payment of up to twenty days for technology consultation fees for Joshua Boles 

during the remainder of the 2021-2022 school year. 
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● Accepted a resignation from custodian Brandon Henderson. 

● Approved Lillian Whitt as 3-hour bus driver effective November 2021. 

● Approved an employment contract for Jennifer McClure as Central Office Secretary effective 

December 6, 2021. 

● Amended contracts days/hours for Receptionist/Preschool Secretary Jennifer Dreischarf 

effective January 2022. 

● Amended 2021-2022 student fees for the winter music department programs. 

● Approved out-of-state travel for the high school winterguard to Indiana in February and March 

2022 for the purpose of participating in WGI Regionals competition; Grades 4-7 Math 

Pentathlon teams to Indiana in April 2022 to participate in tournament competition. 

● Approved a special meeting date for the purpose of a board workshop/retreat on January 29, 

2022 at 8:30 a.m. at the St.Pierre Education Center 

● Discussion was held regarding amending the location of each board meeting for 2022. 

 

 

Adjournment at 12:19 a.m. 

 

 

MEETING 

Thursday, January 13, 2022 

Bellbrook High School 

3737 Upper Bellbrook Rd 

Bellbrook 45305 

 

 

 

 

 

 


